
mailto:boardmeetings@sd38.bc.ca






  Regular Meeting, Wednesday, March 31, 2021 

 

 

 

4 

New masks protocols were issued from the Ministry of Education for students in grades 

4-12.  The Superintendent referred to the letter sent to employees explaining the 
revised protocols.  A District survey was conducted in elementary schools prior to the 

mask protocols and the District was encouraged that 87% commitment to mask wearing 

and the District will be asking parents for their input on this new mandate and to contact 
their child’s principal to discuss these new protocols if they need further information. 

 
Trustees appreciated the update and referred to the health authority links and Ministry 

website for links and further information if parents need more details. 

 
The Superintendent then presented highlights from schools throughout the District over 

the past month.  Although schools were closed for Spring Break, there were still lots of 

wonderful activities and events occurring throughout April including:  student art 
displays recently put up at the School Board Office are a very welcoming addition to the 

building.  Thanks was expressed to Catherine Ludwig, District Administrator for Fine 
Arts who coordinated this project.  Westwind students and staff worked together on 

Comic Con with original stories and characters; Brighouse created a tower garden to 

grow vegetables and herbs in less than three square feet of space; Mitchell Elementary 
created an art project called Fill a Bucket to demonstrate how they could show kindness 

toward others; a Zen garden was created at Garden City Elementary using sand and 
river stones in an outdoor space for learning and relaxing; and students at McRoberts 

brought happiness and cheer to local seniors providing cards and donated flowers to 

residents of Gilmore Gardens.  The Superintendent congratulated students and staff for 
providing inspiration, creativity and kindness in the community and schools. 
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 The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 21, 2021 at 6 pm. 

 
(c) Facilities and Building Committee 

 Chair: Ken Hamaguchi 

 Vice Chair: Norman Goldstein 
 

(i)  Minutes of the meeting held February 3, 2021 were included with the agenda 
package. 

 

A meeting was held on March 3, 2021.  The next meeting is scheduled for 
Wednesday, May 5, 2021 at 4:30 pm. 

 

(d) Finance and Legal Committee 
 Chair: Debbie Tablotney 

 Vice Chair: Ken Hamaguchi 
  

(i) Minutes of the meeting held January 20, 2021 were included with the agenda 

package. 
 

A meeting was held on February 17, 2021.  The next meeting is scheduled for 
Wednesday, April 21, 2021 at 11 am. 

 

(e) Policy Committee 
 Chair: Sandra Nixon 

 Vice Chair: Debbie Tablotney 

 
 (i)  RECOMMENDATION: Policy Section 700 Facilities – Stakeholder Review 

Process attached. 
 

042/2021 MOVED BY D. TABLOTNEY AND SECONDED BY H. LARSON: 
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043/2021 MOVED BY R. LEE AND SECONDED BY H. LARSON: 

 
WHEREAS the Board of Education (Richmond) wishes to express support to 

CUPE Local 716 for their desire to recognize death and injury of workers on the 

job; 
 

BE IT RESOLVED THAT 


	MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING
	ON WEDNESDAY, MARCH 31, 2021
	AT 7:00 P.M.
	CARRIED

